

Greeting to all our family and friends. We are way overdue for a newsletter to bring you up to date on some of the things going on here in Malawi.

As most of you know we were given an opportunity to visit Canada for 8 weeks in Oct. which was very welcomed after not being able to



travel for some time. Thankfully we made it for a visit even though it was some what limited. We were able to spend some time with our family and to visit with some of your friends. A special thanks to Linda Johnston for giving up her apartment so that we could quarantine for the 2 weeks there. Also, a very special thanks to Jarvis and Kristin who are so awesome in that they keep a place for us to crash while we are in Canada.



Unfortunately, shortly after we returned to Malawi, we got news of the passing of Joan's mother. While we were in Canada, we were only able to see her from a distance as she was on a third-floor balcony and we were outside on the ground but we did get to say hi and greet one another. She is sorely missed and the grief has

been a bit harder as we were not able to attend the funeral however we were there in our hearts and on zoom.



We had a couple open beds here although we had thought we would not fill them at this time. A few years ago, the Lord gave me a word that we would have twins here one day. An opportunity came along when the situation with Fali and Patu were presented to us. The only reason we considered them was because of the word we received from the

Lord about twins. They were 11 years old and we would rather take younger ones, however, they have fit right into our family here and are a joy to have around. As you can see, they are not identical twins. Patu on the left and Fali on the right.

Our Nissan van is getting a lot of miles on it. Because it is really expensive for parts and to replace, we are feeling we need to get a smaller vehicle for our running to Blantyre for meetings and most shopping. We will need to take the van once a month for a big shopping however we feel that having a small runabout will cut the



sutovohicle.info

cost of travel and greatly extend the life of the Nissan van.



We are looking at a used Toyota Sienta from Japan we can get around 10 years old with about 80,000 kms. for about 6500\$ Canadian.

Joan and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your unwavering support and prayers as we endeavor to allow God to work through us here in Malawi.

There are not words to articulate how much we appreciate and love you all. May the Lord bless you and always cause His face to shine upon you.

Lots of Love Steward & Joan